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Term 2 (11 weeks) 
Mon 21st Apr – Fri 4th Jul 

 

Tuesday 24th June 
Year 6 Travel Expo 

 

Wednesday 25th June 
Yr 2 & 5 Swimming Lessons 

 

GWR Football at C.E. Brown 
Reserve, Wendouree 

 

Friday 27th June 
2.40pm Assembly  

led by FGJ 
 

Free Dress Day 
Gold coin donations to 

support Ballarat Foundation 
 

Tuesday 1st July 
School Music Showcase 

6pm in school gym 
FGJ, 1GT, 2RR, 3GD, 4LK, 

5CC and 6PB 
  

Wednesday 2nd July 
Yr 2 & 5 Swimming Lessons 

 

School Music Showcase 
6pm in school gym  

FTW, 1EM, 2MH, 3JT, 4KB, 
5QM and 6MM 

 

Thursday 3rd July 
School Music Showcase 

6pm in school gym 
FLP, FBO, 1JS, 2TS, 3LL, 4JS, 

5ZP and 6ZA 
 

Friday 4th July 
No Assembly 

 

Last day of term 2 
3.15pm finish  

(to be confirmed) 
 

Term 3 (9 weeks) 
Mon 21st Jul – Fri 19th Sep 

 

Friday 25th July 
Start of Term Mass 

 

Friday 1st August 
2.40pm Assembly led by FLP 

 

Friday 8th August 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

1GT 
 

 

In the Land of the Wadawurrung People 
 
 

 

Dear families, 
 

Our Year 4 students have been especially busy recently as they celebrated the sacrament of 
First Eucharist. This is a significant milestone in their faith journey and a deeply meaningful 
time for their families, as they gather together in prayer and celebration. 
 

At Mass over the weekend, Fr. Justin shared the Gospel story of the feeding of the 5,000. It’s 
a story our students know well. They are familiar with the details—how Jesus and his 
disciples, weary after a long day of preaching and healing, were still moved with compassion 
for the crowds. As evening approached, Jesus knew he could not send the people away 
hungry. And so, with just a few loaves and some small fish, everyone was fed. 
 

In the eyes of our children, that moment is the miracle—how so many could be nourished 
from so little. But perhaps the deeper miracle lies not only in the food that was shared, but in 
the spiritual nourishment that came from Jesus’ presence and message. Perhaps those 
gathered left not just full in body, but in spirit—strengthened by God's love, compassion and 
inclusiveness. 
 

We may never know exactly what happened that day. But through the Gospels and the gift of 
faith, we are invited to believe. And through the wisdom of the Holy Spirit, we are guided in 
understanding what it means to live as followers of Christ today. 
 

It was a joy to witness our Year 4 students take this 
special step in their faith journey. We are proud of 
them and wish them every blessing as they continue 
to grow in their relationship with God. Well done, 
children! 
 
 

God bless, 
 
 
 
 

Mark Hogbin 

 
 
Emergency Evacuation Drills 
Did you know that we undertake emergency evacuation drills each term at school? These 
follow strict guidelines and are designed to educate all members of our school community 
about how we can appropriately respond to an emergency situation. As part of this process, 
we will be conducting our annual lockdown drill sometime this week. At this drill we teach 
the importance of following directions while sheltering in place. We can’t publish when we 
conduct the drill, but the staff will be working with students to prepare for this to occur. 
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Monday 11th August 
Auslan incursion in Library 

 

Friday 15th August 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

2MH 
 

Catholic Primary Schools 
Athletics at Llanberris 

(selected students from  
Yr 3/4/5/6) 

 

Mon 18th – Fri 22nd Aug 
Book Week 

 

Friday 22nd August 
2.40pm Assembly led by 3LL 

 

Division Basketball at Selkirk 
Stadium (selected students 

from Yr 5 & 6) 
 

Friday 29th August 
2.40pm Assembly led by 4JS 

 

Interschool Sport (Yr 5/6) 
- venue to be confirmed 

 

Friday 5th September 
Fathers’ Day/Special 

Friends’ Liturgy  
 

Thursday 11th September 
Division Athletics at 
Llanberris (qualified 

students from Yr 3/4/5/6 
from event in Week 4) 

 

Friday 12th September 
2.40pm Assembly led by 5ZP 

 

Tuesday 16th September 
Sacrament of Confirmation 

 

Friday 19th September 
12.40pm Assembly led by 

FBOK 
 

Term 4 (11 weeks) 
Mon 6th Oct – Fri 19th Dec 

 

Friday 10th October 
Start of Term/Mercy Day 

Mass  
 

Friday 17th October 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

FTW 
 

Friday 24th October 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

6MM 
Friday 31st October 
Junior Sports Day 

All Foundation-Year 2 
students 

 

Monday 3rd November 
Pupil free day 

 

Tuesday 4th November 
Melbourne Cup Public 

Holiday 
Pupil free day 

 

Wet Weather Play  
We are certainly experiencing some winter 
weather lately. With this in mind we ask all 
children who would like to play on the oval 
to bring cover-up clothing to school each 
day. From next week, no children will be 
able to play on the oval without cover-up 
clothing. We are planning to relocate the top 
oval play to an area on the southwest corner 

of the school known as the paddock from next Wednesday. The ground here is marginally 
higher than the top oval and therefore a little drier. Children who wish to play here will be 
required to wear cover-up clothing if they wish to participate. 
 

Past Pupil in the News 
We congratulate Bishop Shane Mackinlay who has 
been appointed as Archbishop of the Brisbane 
Diocese. Archbishop Shane is a past pupil of Saint 
Francis Xavier who attended our school in the 
1970’s. Congratulations Archbishop Shane, we are 
proud of you! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
SFX MUSIC SHOWCASE 
 
Throughout this term we 
have been very busy in our 
music sessions! We have 
been learning songs and 
reading music, composing, 
playing instruments, 
writing lyrics, beat boxing 
and learning body 
percussion sequences! 
During this time our 
children have rehearsed 
and refined their showcase 
items with enthusiasm and 
pride, and are very excited 
to share their learning with 
our entire community next 
week! 
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Friday 7th November 
No Assembly 

 

Friday 14th November 
No Assembly 

 

Friday 21st November 
No Assembly 

 

Mon 24th – Wed 26th Nov 
Year 5 Camp 

 

Thursday 18th December 
Final 2025 day for students 

 
 

🌟Support Gemma in ‘Dancing With Our Stars’! 🌟 
 

We are incredibly proud to share again that our very own Miss Johnson has bravely stepped 
up to take part in this year’s ‘Dancing With Our Stars’ - a wonderful fundraising event run by 
the Ballarat Foundation.  
 

This community initiative raises vital funds to support those experiencing hardship across our 
region. Every dollar raised goes toward creating brighter futures through local food 
programs, education support, mental health services and more. 
 

To help Gemma reach her fundraising goal, she’s running an exciting Raffle - and she’d love 
your help! 

Tickets are just $5 each or 3 for $10 
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First Prize: 6 premium tickets in a Superbox to a spectacular live ice performance at Rod Laver Arena on Sunday, 
20th July at 2:00 PM (please note: food and drinks are not included) 
Second Prize: 4 premium tickets in a Superbox to a spectacular live ice performance at Rod Laver Arena on Sunday, 
20th July at 2:00 PM (please note: food and drinks are not included) 
Third Prize: A $200 voucher for Jericho Road Clothing 
This is a fantastic opportunity to support a great cause and go in the running to win some incredible prizes.  
 

Scan the QR code on our posters around the school or visit the link below to purchase your tickets today!  
 

https://rafflelink.com.au/dwos-gemma  
 

Let’s rally behind Miss Johnson as she takes to the stage and helps make a lasting difference in our community.  
 

Thank you for your generous support!  
 

 

https://rafflelink.com.au/dwos-gemma
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Religious Education News 
 

 

THIS WEEK’S GOSPEL- Sunday April 27, 2025      The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ (Year C) 

Gospel: Luke 9:11-17 Jesus welcomed the crowds, spoke to them about the Kingdom of God, and healed those who 
needed it. When the sun was beginning to set, the twelve disciples came to him and said, “Send the people away so 
that they can go to the villages and farms around here and find food and lodging, because this is a lonely place.” But 
Jesus said to them, “You yourselves give them something to eat.” They answered, “All we have are five loaves and 
two fish. Do you want us to go and buy food for this whole crowd?” (There were about 5,000 men there.) Jesus said 
to his disciples, “Make the people sit down in groups of about fifty each.” 

After the disciples had done so, Jesus took the five loaves and two fish, looked up to heaven, thanked God for them, 
broke them and gave them to the disciples to distribute to the people. They all ate and had enough, and the disciples 
took up twelve baskets of what was left over. (Gospel passage taken from Good News Translation) 
 
Gospel Reflection 
In the gospel, through God’s grace, everyone, all 5,000 people, eat the bread and the fish, and there is plenty left 
over. Just like Jesus asks the disciples to feed the crowd in today’s reading, we are also asked to do whatever we can 
to make sure that everyone has enough to eat. Even though there is enough food produced in the world to feed 
everyone there are many people who go without food every day – both here in Australia and in other countries. How 
does it make you feel to hear that? Do you think it is fair? 
 
One of the things we can do is to ask the government to support the people around the world who grow food, not 
the big companies. Another thing we can do is to share whatever we can with one another. 
 
This week let’s give thanks for the food that we have. Let us remember to thank God for all that we have been given, 
as well as thanking and praying for all the people who are involved in getting the food we eat from the farm to our 
table. 
 
Our Challenge: Let try to do one thing this week to help make the world a fairer place, so that everyone has enough 
to eat. (Adapted from CAFOD Website) 

 

 

              
 
Free Dress Day Reminder: 
This Friday, June 27th is a Free Dress Day.  
Rug up and bring along your gold coin donations to support Ms Johnson’s work for the Ballarat Foundation- the 
fashion stakes are high and we might even see a sneak preview of her dancing skills! 
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New Wellbeing Initiative 
This week our amazing Wellbeing Leaders launched a new initiative in the school called Feel Good Friday. Student 
voice is so important at St Francis Xavier!   
Edward, Aria and Lois emailed and met with Teachers and Leadership to discuss their ideas and how they could 
implement their vision to include more students with wellbeing support. 
 
They have decided that each Friday, a small group of students from one year level will be invited to participate in 
Feel Good Friday sessions. These students will be identified by their teachers as requiring additional support with 
emotional regulation or as benefiting from structured "chill-out" time. The aim of Feel Good Friday is to provide a 
calm, welcoming space for students to reset, build positive social connections, and practice emotional regulation 
strategies in a safe and supported environment. 
 
Well done Edward, Aria and Lois and we look forward to hearing about the successes, challenges and future 
directions of Feel Good Fridays! 
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🎉 Happy 70th Birthday to Our Wonderful Crossing Supervisor DENNIS! 🎉 

Community is very important to us at SFX and this week, we’re thrilled to celebrate a very special milestone — the 
70th birthday of our beloved crossing supervisor, Dennis! He has been unwell for the last few days, but we have a 
small gift and lots of beautiful cards made by our students to present him on his return. 

For years, Dennis has greeted students, parents, and staff with a friendly smile, a wave, and a watchful eye to ensure 
everyone's safety. Rain or shine, he has been a constant, reliable presence in our school community. On behalf of 
everyone at St Francis Xavier, we wish Dennis the happiest of birthdays and thank him for his dedication, kindness, 
and care. 
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Christine Meneely, Religious Education Leader 

 MHiPS Leader (Mental Health in Primary School Leader) 
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Curriculum News 
 

Overnight Camps 
Over recent weeks, our Year 4 and 6 students have enjoyed the opportunity to attend overnight camps. These 
valuable experiences support our educational program at St Francis Xavier, helping students build friendships, 
strengthen their sense of belonging, and connect with the wider world. Camps foster skills in teamwork, leadership, 
resilience, and independence—all vital for lifelong learning. 
Another important area in our curriculum which our children are involved in is sessions in 
 
Inquisitive. 

 

 
The "Inquisitive Quality Curriculum F–6" (Australia) refers to a structured,  inquiry-based teaching and 
learning resource designed to support the delivery of the Humanities and Social Sciences 
(HASS) curriculum, aligned with the Australian Curriculum for Foundation (F) to Year 6. It 
provides structured units of work that support the HASS learning area, including History, Geography, 
Civics and Citizenship, and Economics and Business (where applicable by year level). The program aims to 
foster student curiosity, critical thinking, research skills, and active citizenship through inquiry learning. 
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Here at St Francis Xavier our Literacy block is aligned to our Inquisitive units so children are learning about a 
specific topic through reading and writing and then on some afternoons have an opportunity to explore 
more.  

It is called a “quality curriculum” because it is: 

• Aligned to the Australian Curriculum 
• Scaffolded with lesson sequences and differentiated tasks 
• Designed to promote deep thinking and understanding 
• Resourced with high-quality visuals, source materials, and assessment tools 

Over the next two weeks our Specialist teachers will be uploading children's work onto Seesaw for your 
viewing. Once again, please take the time to make a comment. Last week our interaction was: 

          Week of June 15 - June 22 at St Francis Xavier Primary School - Ballarat East 

 
227 

New Student Posts 

 
39 

Comments 
 

 
 

  Jane Clark, Deputy Principal/Learning Enhancement 
 

Wellbeing News 
 
Introducing the 11 Child Safe Standards from the Commission for Children and Young People (CCYP) 
 
As an organisation St Francis Xavier Primary School must implement the following 11 standards. 
 
Standard 1: Organisations establish a culturally safe environment in which the diverse and unique identities and 
experiences of Aboriginal children and young people are respected and valued. 
 
Standard 2: Child safety and wellbeing is embedded in organisational leadership, governance and culture. 
 
Standard 3: Children and young people are empowered about their rights, participate in decisions affecting them 
and are taken seriously. 
 
Standard 4: Families and communities are informed and involved in promoting child safety and wellbeing. 

https://app.seesaw.me/#/org/org.ce61fc19-9a9c-4300-b558-6764e2cb75dc
https://app.seesaw.me/#/org/org.ce61fc19-9a9c-4300-b558-6764e2cb75dc
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Standard 5: Equity is upheld and diverse needs respected in policy and practice. 
 
Standard 6: People working with children and young people are suitable and supported to reflect child safety and 
wellbeing values in practice. 
 
Standard 7: Processes for complaints and concerns are child-focused. 
 
Standard 8: Staff and volunteers are equipped with the knowledge, skills and awareness to keep children and young 
people safe through ongoing education and training.  
 
Standard 9: Physical and online environments promote safety and wellbeing while minimising the opportunity for 
children and young people to be harmed. 
 
Standard 10: Implementation of the Child Safe Standards is regularly reviewed and improved. 
 
Standard 11: Policies and procedures document how the organisation is safe for children and young people. 
 
The CCYP are running an initiative called ‘What Matters Most’ where you can ‘Share your story, make a difference 
and win great prizes’! 
 
What Matters Most is a chance for children and young people to tell the CCYP about what is important to them and 
what needs to change to make things better. 
 
The stories shared with the CCYP will help inform the issues we focus on and the solutions they put forward when 
the CCYP talks to the government and other decision makers. 
 
You can share your story however you like; write it down, draw a picture, record a video or create a piece of music. 
The CCYP wants you to submit something that’s unique to you. 
 
Share your story now by clicking on this link: Submit your story! 
 
Share your story 
 
You can focus on any topic you like, for example, school, family or home, hobbies, culture, or religious beliefs. 
 
You can also use of of the CCYP prompts to get your creativity flowing: 
 

• What would you like to see changed to make things better for children and young people? 
• What do you care about? 
• Celebrating your difference - what makes you, you? 

 
If you give the CCYP permission, your story could be shared in places like their social media channels or website. 
 
Each submission will go into the draw to win amazing prizes including gift cards, tickets to sporting events and 
activities, or a day working with the Commissioner.  
 

Sending cheers your way, 
 
 
 
 
 

  Gemma Johnson, Wellbeing Leader  

https://dhhschange.syd1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_dmMbIbQsUWEjKl0
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Sport/Physical Education News 
 

Regional Netball 
Well done to our Girls A netball team who represented our school in the Greater Western Region Netball finals at 
Selkirk Stadium last Friday. The girls played superbly well and managed to make it through to the semi-final where 
they played a great game but fell just short. A big thank you to the families that went along to support and to Kate 
and Mrs Barclay for their support and coaching. 
 
Regional AFL 
Good luck to our Boys AFL 9's football team that will be playing in the Greater Western Region AFL finals at C.E. 
Brown Reserve this Wednesday. The team is very excited and very much looking forward to playing against some 
other talented teams. The team is made up of Nic G, Jed H, Tom K, Charlie K, Will M, Sidney P, Hamish L, Billy C, Alex 
P, Paddy D & Noah I. We know that they will give their best and we look forward to seeing how they go. 
 

2025 SFX SPORTS DATES 
Term 2: 

• Week 10 - Wednesday June 25th - GWR Football @ C.E. Brown Reserve, Wendouree 
Term 3: 

• Week 4 - Friday August 15 - Catholic Primary Schools Athletics @ Llanberris (selected students from Yr 
3/4/5/6)  

• Week 5 - Friday August 22 - Division Basketball @ Selkirk Stadium (selected students from Yr 5 & 6) 
• Week 6 - Friday August 29 - Interschool Sport (Yr 5/6) - TBC 
• Week 8 - Thursday September 11 - Division Athletics @ Llanberris (Qualified students from Yr 3/4/5/6 - from 

event in Wk 4)  

SFX Football Jumpers, Singlets & Netball dresses/bibs 
If you have any SFX Football jumpers, singlets or netball dresses/bibs at home could you please return them to 
Mr Down or Mr Carroll or drop them into the office. 
 
Have a great week. 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Shaun Carroll, SFX Sport Coordinator 
 

P&F News 
 
 

Hot Lunches    Please note, Flexischools have made an update when you order Hot Lunches, you can now select if 
your child has any allergies and it will print on your child’s label, please ensure that you use this function when 
placing your child’s lunch order. 
  
Hot Chocolates    First break every Monday Term 2 & Term 3    $1.50 for a Hot Chocolate & Marshmallow 
Thank you to our Volunteers this week – Please sign up to volunteer if you are able – we rely on Volunteers to be 
able to run this for the children 
  
Uniform Shop    Our Second Hand Uniform shop is always open, please see the office staff if you wish to have a look 
at any items in our Second Hand Uniform shop, or reach out to a member of our P&F to help you with any of your 
Uniform needs.  Did you know that all items are $5 with the exception of woollen jumpers, tunics, coats and bags 
which are $10.  We will be opening the second hand uniform shop up again on a regular basis coming soon! 

mailto:scarroll@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au
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 Attachments 
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ASSEMBLY AWARDS    20th June    Hosted by 1EM    Theme: Justice 
Justice means being the best person we can be. 

We always try our hardest, even when it’s difficult, just like Jesus did. 
 

FLP Stevie Smith and Elliott Evans 4JS Milla Kingston and Byron Toohey 

FGJ Vann Brooks and Amelia Whykes 4LK Edie Brennan and James Bodnar 

FBO’K Ivy Mitchell and Riley Smith 4KB Levi Dreher & Alora Warren 

FTW Joe White and Eva Ludbrook 5CC Alexis Toohey and Nathaniel Abraham 

1JS Jimmy Robinson & Audrey Giles 5ZP Kayden Finley & Evie Answer 

1EM Elle Needham and Harvey Banwell  5QM Xavier Morris & Xavier Foster 

1GT Hugo Bromley and Blake Pitman  6PB Liam Fulcher and Will McGregor 

2RR Lachy Hatt and Yael Vasserman 6ZA Harriet Locke & Ava Nicholson 

2MH 
Oscar Johnson and Daisy Whittlam 
Polly Meade (week 8) 

6MM Audrey Lynch and Alfie Sosinski 

2TS 
Cruz Raine 
Lance Humphries 

EE 6MM 

3LL 
Arlo Troon 
River Fedke 

PA Noah Osciak and Connor White 

3JT  VA 
Harry Toohey, Meredith Bodnar, Cruz Raine 
and Daulat Gill (2TS) 

3DG Lilly Bye and Max Elliot  PE Sienna Morton, Joe Trigg 

  Tch Angus Morley and Jimmy Faull 

Principal’s Award:   
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Community News 
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Basketball Ballarat – Power FM Junior Miners Winter Holiday Camps 

Held every school holiday, Power FM Holiday Camps are the perfect opportunity for kids aged 4 to 14 of all genders 
and skill levels to develop their game in a fun and supportive environment. Whether you're picking up a basketball 
for the first time or wanting to refine your skills, our camps cater to everyone – from beginners to future stars! 
Camp Details 
Week One: 
Wednesday 9 July and Thursday 10 July 
Week Two: 
Wednesday 16 July and Thursday 17 July 
Time: 9:00am to 3:00pm 
Venue: Selkirk Stadium – 989 Norman St, Wendouree VIC 3355 
Registrations 
Close: Thursday 3 July at 11:59pm 
What to Expect 
• Train with your favourite Miners players 
• Learn from expert coaches including Miners players and staff 
• Develop new skills, techniques, and training methods 
• Enjoy a fun, inclusive atmosphere with games and prizes every camp 
• Learn teamwork, leadership, and how to support others on and off the court 
• Make new friends and have an unforgettable basketball experience! 

 Register here: www.ballaratbasketball.com/holiday-camp 
For any further details, please contact Zack Cummins at programs@ballaratbasketball.com or call (03) 5338 1220. 
 
 
  

https://www.ballaratbasketball.com/holiday-camp
mailto:programs@ballaratbasketball.com
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